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Take notice that the Department of Community Affairs (Department) discovered two 

erroneous phone numbers within the text of the Maintenance of Hotels and Multiple Dwellings 

Administrative Code. This notice of administrative correction will remove two inclusions of a 

now disconnected number.  

The Department has requested, and the Office of Administrative Law has agreed to, such 

correction be made administratively. This notice of administrative correction is published 

pursuant to N.J.A.C. 1:30-2.7.  

 

Full text of the corrected rule follows (additions indicated in boldface thus; deletions 

indicated in brackets [thus]):  

 

SUBCHAPTER 27. CHILD-PROTECTION WINDOW GUARDS 

APPENDIX 27B 

TENANT’S GUIDE TO WINDOW GUARD SAFETY 

… 



What should a tenant do if there is a problem with a window guard or if the owner will not 

provide and install a window guard? 

If there is a problem with a window guard, the tenant should notify in writing the owner 

of the building or of the apartment or the person who is in charge of maintenance. If the 

apartment is in a condominium, cooperative or mutual housing corporation building, the tenant 

should notify in writing the owner of the apartment or the person in charge of maintenance of the 

apartment or, if the problem is with a window in a common area, the tenant should notify in 

writing the condominium association or cooperative or mutual housing corporation or the person 

who is in charge of the association's maintenance.  

A tenant should never remove or tamper with a window guard. A tenant should regularly 

check window guards to make sure that they have not become loose or damaged in any way. If 

there is a problem that the owner or maintenance person fails or refuses to fix within a 

reasonable time after being told about it, the tenant can contact the municipal housing or building 

department or the Bureau of Housing Inspection of the New Jersey Department of Community 

Affairs [(609-633-6210)] at (609) 633-6216. The tenant should contact the Bureau of Housing 

Inspection if the owner fails or refuses to provide and install a window guard after receiving a 

written request from the tenant. 

...  

Who can answer additional questions about the window guard law and rules? 

Any tenant or owner who has questions about the law and rules concerning window 

guards can call the Bureau of Housing Inspection of the New Jersey Department of Community 

Affairs [(609-633-6210)] at (609) 633-6216. 

 


